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Dear Australian colleagues!  
 
The Ukrainian Coordination Bureau of the Adults Education Program in Ukraine is pleased to 
convey our warmest congratulations to the upcoming Adult Learners’ Week 2009 in 
Australia. Ukraine highly estimates the Australian ALW’s significant contribution to the 
international ALW movement for encouraging adult lifelong learning. As the Adult Learning 
Australia was one of the founders of ALW initiative across the world, your experience and 
findings in holding festival events are very important for promoting adult learning in Ukraine.  
 
Thank you very much for your warm greetings to the jubilee Tenth International ALW in 
Ukraine that will be held during September, 11 – 17, 2009, supporting this international 
movement and spreading international initiative in our country. 
 
We would be pleased to invite the representatives of the Adult Learning Australia to take part 
in the Ukrainian ALW celebration. You could share your experiences and useful information 
concerning adult education and lifelong learning in Australia. 
 
Now the Ukrainian Coordination Bureau of the Adults Education Program in Ukraine is 
working on organization of this year festival. The motto of this year’s Week is “Learning for 
Adults of Contemporary Family”. As usual many participants, events such as workshops, 
speeches of well known scientists and educators, education and research establishments’ 
presentations, interesting excursions are expected. The delegations from Germany, Poland, 
Belarus, Moldova and other countries will participate in the Ukrainian ALW. All the Week’s 
events will be widely covered by the Ukrainian mass media.  
 

http://ua-ed.narod.ru/


We wish you success and inspiration in holding your festival. Hope for the collaboration and 
sharing experience. 
 
With kind regards, 
 
Serhiy Boltivets 
Professor, Ph. D. 
Head of Ukrainian Coordination Bureau of  
International Programme; 
Deputy Director of Institute of Psychology of  
Ukraine’s Academy of Pedagogical Science, 
E-mail: boltivetssergij@i.ua 
Ukraine, Kyiv, 
Pankivska St, 2 
Tel. +380 44 288-33-48; 
tel./fax: +380 44 288-27-63 
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